MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 17th NOVEMBER 2014 IN THE VILLAGE HALL. 

	PRESENT:
	Councillors:
	D Atkins
	Mrs J Clark

	
	
	J Bailey
	R Eastley

	
	
	Mrs D Beatty
	R Longhurst

	
	
	C Carter 
	Mrs K Rogers


Apologies: Cllrs P Acca, R Estcourt, and County Councillor Hughes
	
	PUBLIC SESSION

There were no public present.


	152
	Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations at this point in the meeting.


	153
	Minutes 

RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting held on 3rd November 2014 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.


	154
	Cllr Mrs Scott

The Chairman had received the resignation of Cllr Mrs Scott.
The elections office advised that the vacancy would not be advertised as it would be less than six months before the next elections.  The Clerk informed the Council that it did not have to advertise for co-option but could do so if it wished.

RESOLVED: 1 that a letter of thanks be sent to Mrs Scott for the hard work and success that she has brought to the Parish Council during her term of office.

2 that the vacancy be advertised on the notice boards.



	155
	Village Hall Management Committee.  In view of Cllr Mrs Scott’s resignation, The Parish Council was requested to appoint a new representative to the VHMC.

RESOLVED: that Cllr Atkins be appointed as Parish Council representative on the Village Hall Management Committee.


	156
	Neighbourhood Plan update 

Cllr Mrs Clark reported that the Inspector had approved the Neighbourhood Plan, subject to minor textual alterations.  These had been circulated to members.  The Working Group will meet to discuss the next steps including publicity for the Neighbourhood Plan prior to a referendum.  Cllr Mrs Clark also explained that the Working Group was also now looking at ways in which the Community Actions could be taken forward.  Recommendations would be presented to the Parish Council.

The Clerk advised that unless the Parish Council had any substantial arguments  to the Inspector’s comments, the amended Neighbourhood Plan should be approved as soon as possible and then EDDC should be asked to hold the referendum as soon as practicable.
RESOLVED: 1 that the comments made by the Inspector be considered at the next meeting 

2 that the Inspector’s report be posted on the website.


	157 
	Clerk’s Action Sheet
The Council considered the Clerk’s Action Sheet.
120 Internet banking.  The Council approved the Clerk having administrator access to the account.



	158
	Business items
Amenities Cllr Mrs Beatty reported that that there was a trend for an increasing number of Fish & Chip wrappers to be left in Candy’s Field.  A branch had come off the Oak tree in Candy’s Field.  The Clerk was asked to deal with this when he had time.  Football Club parking has caused considerable damage to Avenue Field and the sign for parking, which had been in place for several weeks had been thrown into the hedge.
The Clerk reported that, with Cllrs Atkins and Bailey, he had met the contractor to discuss hedge cutting.  The contractor agreed that the tops and faces of all the hedges should be cut back and he would put this in hand.  This included candy’s Field Including behind the Youth Club, the Parish Cemetery, Avenue Field and Cliff Field.  However, there were a number of Elms growing in the hedge and he asked if these could be removed.

Cllr Atkins pointed out that there was a need to agree hedge maintenance with the VHMC.

Environment Cllr Eastley had spoken to the EA regarding the current works.  The brick skin had been removed from the wall to the Brook, by the car park and the concrete structure was being tested.
Cllr Mrs Rogers reported flooding in Gibraltar Road and Meeting Lane.  It was suggested that the gullies needed emptying and then the pipes should be jetted.  A number of residents in Longmeadow Road were unable to use their toilets.  The Clerk was asked to pass this message on to Mr Oram of Badger Homes.  

Cllrs Mrs Beatty, Mrs Clark and Mrs Rogers agreed to take a stock of sandbags.

Travel and Transport including the Cycle Way Cllr Bailey reported that a DCC publication had stated that cyclists could now travel further along the EET, in safety.  He reminded the Council that this was not accepted in Lympstone.
Twinning The Clerk agreed to arrange a Christmas card and message for the Mayor of Bieville-Beuville.

Youth Club Cllr Mrs Beatty thanked the Council for its grant offer.  There had been a group on unruly youths, not Youth Club members.  This had been dealt with by WPCSO Trayhurn.


	159
	Matters raised by Councillors.
Cllr Longhurst proposed to call a meeting of the Car Park Working Party as he had not received any further information from EDDC.

Cllr Mrs Clark reminded the Council that it was going to review the Emergency Plan.  The Clerk agreed to email details to those members concerned.

Cllr Eastley asked about progress on the Nurseries site.  It appeared that this now rested with the owners to come forward with a scheme when they were ready.




Chairman
